SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
TUESDAY, MARCH 13, 2018 – 12:00 NOON

MINUTES REGULAR MEETING
President Daryl Ferrara called the Regular Meeting to order at 12:00 noon on Tuesday, March 13, 2018 at the office of the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission, 163 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana.
Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary, gave the invocation and Commissioner Daniels II followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners Present:   Don Boihem, Cheryl Brumfield, James Wes Daniels II, Ernie Drake III,                                                              

                                          Daryl Ferrara, and Wm. Joubert
Commissioner Absent:   None
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary;  Hank Temento, Sandara Temento, Kim Coates, Joey Hebert, Michell Polito, Amanda Byrd, Nolen Bull, Norma Traylor, George Coxen, Lauren Langlois, Matt Bullinger, Jim Binder, Frank Neelis, Don Ellzey; The Hammond Daily Star, Amy Brennan; The Ponchatoula Times 
President Ferrara welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending.
President Ferrara asked for motion to approve the March 13, 2018 Agenda, as presented.

It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the Commission approve the Agenda for the March 13, 2018 Regular meeting, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 6 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent:  0
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Brumfield that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes of the February 19, 2018 meeting, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 6 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent:  0
TREASURER’S REPORT:
Treasurer/Commissioner Brumfield presented the Financial Reports for the month ending, February 28, 2018. She reported that the total revenues were $ 22, 602,73 and total expenses were $ 35,387.31 leaving a net loss of $12,784.58.  The Balance Sheet report showed Total Assets $ 7,880,860.96  and Total Liabilities were $542,578.89 and Total Capital was $7,338.282.07 for period ending February 28, 2018.
It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission approves the financial reports for the period ending February 28, 2018, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 6 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert  Nays: 0 Absent:  0
OLD BUSINESS: 

1. DOTD- Port Priority State Project: SPN-578-53-0012/H.003600 (323)

                    Bulkhead, Yard Hard Surfacing and Rail improvements, Phase III
A progress report was given by the Port Director, Patrick Dufresne relative to the State Port Priority Bulkhead Project.  He reported on the revised floodwall project to provide a storm surge protection barrier on the southern end of port facility. The director discussed the alternatives pertaining to recycled material usage and cost. The revised plans improvements will accomplish the same goals

to stop water from coming into the port at the southern end. The revised plans will be to install vinyl/sheet pile to a depth of 5’ (instead of 15’) in ground with a concrete barrier with a 5’ wide base at the bottom. The improvements will stop water from coming into port site near rail tracks and north to the cell tower. A soil company will review the area and the revised plan along with contractor, engineer and the LA DOTD.
President Ferrara asked that the port director comment/explain, to the public attendees, as to what was going on at the port site relative to seeing a lot of activity and heavy equipment at the port site. He reported that the small boat launch and dock was relocated and re-installed for safety and efficiency reasons.  Improvements are being made to the original boat launch which is used primarily by the Wild Life & Fisheries personnel who are now parking/storing their boats on port property. The Department of Wildlife & Fisheries staff seem to be happy with utilizing this new launch/ramp which will give easy egress for patrols along North Pass. Mr. Coxen with the Manchac Fire Dept. commented on the road leading to the new launch that needs attention and expressed his appreciation to the Commission for their interest and support shown. The port director, said that the plans were not completed and that the next stage would be to compliment the roadway with a limestone area in a spot nearby for parking space for the Wild Life & Fisheries, Coast Guard boats and related vehicles away from the tower area. The laydown storage pad currently under construction will be utilized for Intermodal storage for containers and trucks. Another improvement discussed was relative to rail track maintenance which requires continuous rail inspections of ties to insure safety for in/out going cargo by rail. Drainage improvements remain on going and the Tangipahoa Parish Dept. of Public Works has been instrumental in providing assistance. Ms. Kim Coates with Save Our Lake Coalition asked questions relative to rail storage activities that are now being stored at the Port Manchac terminal in reference to type of contents in the tanker cars/trucks. The port director assured her that all the state project improvements being done at the port facility and trans-loading activities are in accordance to specific guidelines and approved by the LA-DEQ and LA DOTD in reference to the Port Priority and Development funding. In concluding the update on port projects President Ferrara extended an invitation to anyone who wishes to visit the Port site to contact the office to arrange an appointment.  In summary, it was noted that due to liability reasons only Wild Life & Fisheries and first responders have access to boat launch/dock and scale house for emergencies. An entrance code was given to those needing to enter the site when entrance gate is closed and for after-hours and weekend emergencies.  
2. Prospective Tenant and Marketing Consultant Update 

    a) Resolution-Trans-Loading Project

Gary LaGrange, Marketing Consultant, was not available to present his monthly marketing report. A copy of his (February 20 - March 11, 2018) report was furnished in the Commissioners meeting packet for review. 
The port director discussed a previous prospect inquiry regarding railcar storage and product 
trans-loading directly from rail to truck.  The company has an environmental division, spill containment response personnel, and is in compliance with all EPA, LA DEQ regulations which are required to operate at the terminal. President Ferrara stated that he felt comfortable with them doing business at the Port. 
Secretary Drake III Introduced the resolution relative Trans-Loading Project

It was moved by Commissioner Boihem, seconded by Commissioner Drake III that the Commission authorizes it Executive Director, Patrick Dufresne to enter into an agreement with ES & H, The Total Assurance Team, 1085 Bert St., LaPlace, LA 70068 for railcar to-truck trans-loading operations at the Port Manchac facility effective April 1, 2018.  The Port tariff fee for the project will be $350/per railcar/per month verified by the Canadian National Railroad-CN e- business report. Motion passed. Yeas: 6 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert  Nays: 0 Absent:  0

3.  Invoice Payment Approval
Commissioner Joubert presented the March 13, 2018 invoices for the Commissioners’ review and Payment approval.

1. Gary LaGrange , Marketing  Consultant Fee for  January-February  $750.00

2.  Cashe Coudrain & Sandage – Services Rendered.-  Invoice # 110985 Matter # 4623-1  Amt. $860.00

It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Drake III, that the Commission approve payment on the invoices as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 6 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent:  0

4. TEDF-Agreement Proposal Update
    a) Ginger Cangelosi

Ms. Ginger Cangelosi, Executive Director of Economic Development, was not present to give an update on the proposed TEDF- (Tangipahoa Economic Development Foundation) agreement.  Port director Patrick Dufresne gave a quick/brief update from the previous meeting discussions. He reported that TEDF requested that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission enter into a formal marketing agreement. As previously mentioned the former TEDF director and STPPC had a verbal agreement where it was understood that if a project came along that made sense and required marine/ rail services or industrial space she would forward the information to the port director and other inquiries that did not require marine or rail components would be referred to contact the TEDF. The agreement allows both parties to formalize the agreement and allows them to exchange information in marketing efforts going forward. 
New Business:
1. Insurance Renewal (Request for Proposals) BY 2018-2019

    a) Resolution.

A resolution was introduced by Secretary Drake III in regards to advertising its Request for Proposals 

Relative to the Port’s Annual Insurance Coverage for June 1, 2018- May 2019.
It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that th Commission authorize its director, Patrick Dufresne, to give public notice to its official journal requesting proposals for its annual insurance portfolio that will provide coverage for FY June 2018- May 2019.  The comprehensive proposal package should contain the following coverage’s including: 1) Property/Inland Marine, 2) General Liability (including addition of 100 acres), 3)Non-Owned & Hired Auto, 4) Employee Dishonesty, 5) Directors & Officers Liability, and 6) Workman’s Compensation.  The proposals shall be submitted and reviewed in strict accordance with all state of Louisiana public bid law rules and regulations.   All interested vendors may obtain additional information by contacting th South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission/Port Manchac at 163 West Hickory St., Ponchatoula, LA  Attn.: Patrick Dufresne, Executive Director/CEO-9985) 386-9309 or email: portmanchac@i-55.com . 
All proposals must be postmarked or received by 5:00p.m. on Monday, April 23, 2018. Motion passed. Yeas: 6 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent:  0

   Remarks:

The port director thanked those in attendance and announced that the Manchac Greenway Litter Sweep is on Saturday, March 24, 2018 from 8am-12pm Noon. The port director is planning to help/assist in picking up litter as he has picked up many bags of trash that was left/dumped   by the port’s roadway entrance in the past.  
Mr. Frank Neeles commented on the Greenway litter event which is an on-going project and extended an invitation to join the litter teams. He presented a map/sketch, Owl Bayou, illustrating the areas that’s included in their clean-up project with assistance from Entergy, Wildlife & Fisheries, Doc Morrow and CN helping the Greenway team reach their goals in the bad/trouble areas as mentioned. The port director added/mentioned that
the Commission has a permit, and  paid out of its own budget, to have trees cut by hand, so the soil would not be disturbed.. Going forward the plan is to have the area sprayed two or three times a year to maintain the vegetation growth in keeping the area clean and enhance visibility.

CN Representatives, Matt Bullinger and Jim Bender, also gave some input in regards to safety issues and railroad economics that was relative to containerized shipments of plastic materials, container storage, shipping  by rail, truck, barge, and trans-loading activities that will be taking place in the future at the terminal.
Mr. Hank Temento asked, since Ms. Cangelosi was not available to give her update in regards to
the proposed agreement, what is the proposed agreement?   In response, an explanation was given
by the port director, saying  the agreement was the exchanging of information on any up-coming projects and that he is not aware of any new “secret” project that will be taking place at the terminal. Commissioner Wes Daniels II commented on the process of how projects come about. TEDF  and the Commission desire to work together to market the Port and its property to businesses and developers by working together  by keeping each other informed on prospects.
President Ferrara commented that he appreciated everyone’s time and efforts for their attendance at the meeting and thanked those in attendance for sharing their public interest and views relative to recent port activities.  He apologized for the mis-printed/error date of  the meeting day.  Ms. Amy Brennon, with the Ponchatoula Times, clarified the error and will publish the correction in next edition in the Ponchatoula Times, the Port’s official journal of record.
It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Brumfield that the meeting be adjourned. Motion passed. Yeas: 6 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent
The meeting was adjourned at 12:50 pm.
Ernie Drake III, Secretary STPPC                                Daryl Ferrara, President STPPC                                               
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